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Department of Community and Government Services

Nunalingni Kavamatkunnilu Pivikhagautikkut
Ministére des Services Communautaires et gouvernementaux

Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O. Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, XOB OCO

To whom it may concern:
Re: "Iqaluit Marine Infrastructure — Small Craft Harbour (SCH) Letter of Support"

The attached support letter for the Iqaluit Marine Infrastructure — Small Craft Harbour (SCH)
project was received from the Amaruq Hunters and Trappers Association (HTA) following
community meetings and design workshops as outlined in the Project Specific Information
Requests (PSIR) document. This document forms part of the Government of Nunavut’s request
to have the Nunavut Impact Review Board screen the project pursuant to Part 4, Article 12 of the
Nunavut Land Claims Agreement Act. The HTA addressed the support letter personally to Diane
Pinto, a consultant with Advisian, who the GN has engaged for project planning and execution.
Diane led the consultation efforts with the HTA and was also the Inuit traditional knowledge
(IQ) lead in support of the SCH project.

Sincerely,
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Shaun Sabourin
Acting Director, Capital Projects
Department of Community and Government Services, Government of Nunavut

P.O. Box 272
Kugluktuk, Nunavut XOB OEO




May 11, 2017

Small Craft Harbour

Diane Pinto,

For your project Small Craft Harbour Amaruq HTA Board felt so much relieved after seeing your works and making maps
and design for both Break Water and old Causeway for everyone to see clearly. Amaruq HTA Boards are in need support
for your Project. Amarugq also wishes all to have this Small Craft Harbour project in Igaluit be save and happy drillings.

Thank you

Manasie Mar;j

Amarugq HTA Manager
Igaluit Nu, XOA OHO
Ph: 867 979 6848

Fax: 867 979 3390
amarug@agqinig.com




